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----Original Message----- 
From: Jennifer Mushtaler   
Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2019 11:02 PM 
To: Sirwaitis, Sherri <Sherri.Sirwaitis@austintexas.gov> 
Subject: Milestone Zoning 
 
Dear Ms Sirwaitis, 
 
Please include this letter in the official backup to be shared with the commission 
 
Dear Commission, 
 
I am a resident of River Place and a Director of the River Place Limited District. I am on call for the 
hospital and unable to come in person to speak at the hearing. Our family has two children in the public 
schools. Prior to residing in River Place, we lived in Greenshores. We have been longtime Austin 
residents and have lived through extremes of flooding and wildfires 
 
I am asking the zoning commission to protect the safety of current and future residents by denying the 
dense housing request from Milestone Development. This exacerbates a growing safety concern. There 
are only two ingress/egress to the River Place, Westminster, Glen Lakes, Greenshores and lower Pearce 
Road neighborhoods. The areas are bounded by preserve lands that can pose severe fire hazards for 
extreme wildfires. Thousands of families will quickly become trapped. It is irresponsible to allow for 
dense development in areas that cannot provide safe pathways with major arteries. How can we seek 
solutions for Steiner Ranch while replicating the exact same problem in an adjacent area at the exact 
same time? It is just senselessness. 
 
Less dire, but also of importance, are the over-crowding issues facing our schools. The elementary 
already overflows to portables and the high school and middle school overflow in numbers and traffic 
safety concerns. Again, it is irresponsible to allow for dense development in areas that cannot support it 
safely. 
 
Please heed our concerns on behalf of our families and our children and future families to our city. I 
would encourage Milestone to work with the residents to develop a growth plan that we could all find 
responsible and favorable. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
J Mushtaler 
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